Amroth Community Council

Cyngor Cymuned Llanrath

Confirmed Minutes of meeting held by Amroth Community Council on Thursday 14th December 2017.

Councillors present: A Davies; F Evans; R Harries; B James; B Lawrence; R Lewis;  M Morris; S Phillips (Chair); R Tippet-Maudsley,
In attendance: Mrs Kathryn Bradbury (Clerk)
Apologies:  P Davies; M Megarry; J James

Register of Interest – None

Chair’s Welcome

The Chair welcomed all Councillors to the meeting. 
Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 23rd November 2017 were agreed as a true record. 

Proposed by Roger Harries
Seconded by Bernard Lawrence
Signed by Cllr S Phillips following completion of the meeting.

Matters arising from previous minutes;

1. Clean Seas Pledge
Pauline has spoken to Jess Morgan regarding a possible funding shortfall. Jess requires a copy of ACC Standing Orders to support the funding application. A copy of the Standing Orders has been emailed to her.
2. Defibrillator training
A letter has been sent from ACC to Luke Treharne of Tenby First Responders thanking him and his colleagues for the very informative training sessions held recently. 
3. Extending the 30mph speed limit on the C3014 (Summerhill) and installing Vehicle Activated signs (VAS) 
The Clerk has written to Darren Thomas in PCC to ask to have this request expedited so the VAS can be installed. Darren Thomas has responded asking for further information which the clerk will supply with help from PCSO Jim Moffatt and Road Policing Sergeant Justin Williams who have visited the site and will report back with findings and recommendations. 
Councillors also expressed concern regarding the speed of vehicles along the front in Amroth, specifically along the stretch by Amroth Castle Caravan Park which is a 30mph zone. It was felt that additional speed limit signs would be helpful.  Speed tests would need to be carried out requiring the installation of Speed Monitoring strips to provide evidence of need for additional signage. 
Agreed – Clerk to request a copy of the Police report into extending the 30mph speed limit in Summerhill and request the installation of Speed Monitoring strips on the front in Amroth on the section of road by Amroth Castle Caravan Park
3. Disabled access to promenade
A letter was sent to Darren Thomas at PCC to ask for their urgent attention in designating the parking bay situated close to the Promenade for disabled use. This would improve access to the Promenade and beach.  The Disabled Access Officer and PCC Parking Manager are reviewing the request.
4. CPR Training

The Clerk is in correspondence with St John’s Ambulance Service regarding community based CPR training sessions for the New Year. No date has been set as yet.

5. PALC and One Voice Wales(OVW) Amalgamation

The Clerk has been in contact with both organisations stating that ACC welcomes the move. OVW will send a welcome pack outlining the benefits and details of the first year costs for membership of One Voice Wales.

6. PCSO Jim Moffatt

A letter was sent to Dyfed Powys Police Chief Constable regarding ACC’s appreciation of the work of local PCSO Jim Moffatt. A reply was received from the Chief Constable and Police Commissioner acknowledging the appreciation.

7. Palm Oil on beaches

An email was sent to the Editor of the Tenby Observer asking him to highlight, in the next issue, the fact that there was Palm Oil on the beaches and the dangers it posed to dogs.

8. Pembrokeshire Town and Community Website

Work is ongoing and it is hoped that ACC will be represented on the site early in the New Year.
Planning
1. 17/0480/PA  Redevelopment of existing petrol filling station - Llanteg Service Station, LLANTEG, Narberth, Pembrokeshire, SA67 8QD. Permission Refused.
2. NP/17/0695/FUL Two storey extensions to front, side and rear of dwelling including balcony at Glen View, Amroth, Narberth, SA67 8NA – SN1590607216. No Objections
3. NP/17/0720/FUL Retention of front and rear dormer extensions at Channel View, Summerhill, Narberth, SA67 8LU. Comments to be received by 02/01/2018
Correspondence

1. 2018/2019 Police Precept Consultation
Police commissioner Dafydd Llywelyn has launched a consultation on future police funding via a survey at https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/SZ9956P . The consultation ends on 15th December 2017.
2. PROPOSED CHANGES TO CAR PARKING CHARGES DECEMBER 2017
Two options are proposed in relation to charges in car parks where annual charges apply and car parks where seasonal charges apply.  Alternative options can also be submitted for consideration.
There are also proposals to introduce four new Car Park Permits, and increase charges in relation to five existing Permits.
Further information and details of how to respond can be found at:
https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/have-your-say/proposed-changes-to-car-parking-charges-december-2017
The consultation ends on Friday 12th January 2018.
3. Local Government Finance Policy Division

We have been notified that the appropriate sum for the purposes of section 137(4)(a) of the Local Government Act 1972 (the 1972 Act) for Community and Town Councils in Wales for 2018/19 is £7.86.
4. Christmas Waste collections – changes
The changes refer only to the collection day, not to what is scheduled for collection.

Usual day of Collection                           will be collected on

Monday 25th Dec                                       Saturday 23rd Dec
Tuesday 26th Dec                                       Sunday 24th Dec

Monday 1st January                                   Saturday 30th Dec
5. Pembrokeshire County Council 

A letter has been received asking for ACC Precept requirements for 2018. (See Finance)
6. Urdd National Eisteddfod 2018 
A letter has been received asking for a donation

Agreed - To be discussed and resolved at January meeting
7. Dyfed Powys Local Resilience Forum

A letter has been received highlighting the Home Office guidance document entitled Community Resilience Guidance for practitioners issued in October 2016. It can be found at

www.gov.uk/government/publications/community-resiliance-framework-for-practitioners
The guidance is about dealing with emergencies and disasters and being aware of risks that may impact the community; and planning for them to minimize the impact and disruption.

8. Planning Law in Wales Consultation

The paper and a summary can be accessed in both English and Welsh, by using the following link:  https://www.lawcom.gov.uk/project/planning-law-in-wales/  The consultation questions in the paper set out the Law Commission’s ideas about the ways in which Welsh planning law should be reformed.  Comments or responses can be sent to planning_wales@lawcommission.gov.uk.  The consultation period will run from 30 November to 1 March 2018, after which the Commission will review all the responses received, and publish final recommendations to the Welsh Government.
9. Thesaurus 

Only two schools have responded to date.
Agreed – Clerk to re contact schools who have not replied before January meeting
Update on Acc’s Assets (Chair)
The Chairman, Cllr Stephen Phillips, gave the Council a report on ACC’s Land Holdings
Finance

	Account
	Account No.
	Date of balance
	Balance

	ACC Community Council Account                                   
	70121649
	30/11/2017
	£12,042.35

	ACC Community Council Reserve Account                  
	40736856
	30/11/2017
	£2432.60

	ACC Educational Charity of David Rees                         
	00233803
	30/11/2017
	£627.02

	ACC Amroth (Old) Village Hall                                                      
	770449644
	3 Nov 2017
	£354.73

	ACC Community Council Election Account
	40736856
	30/11/2017
	£2432.60

	
	
	
	


Can we change the title of this account in the future to make it clear to the Public what it’s for?

Following a query, the existence of the ACC Amroth (Old) Village Hall Account was explained. This led to a discussion on the cost of maintaining of Amroth Hall grounds.

Agreed – In future the cost of maintenance should be paid from the ACC Amroth Hall Account
Cheques to be written this month:

Stephen Phillips - £24 - For searches on behalf of Amroth Community Council at Land Registry
Clerks wages – 18.25 Hrs in November - £194.46
Precept
A discussion took place around ACC’s finances in order to establish a precept request for 2018/19. All monies are spent for the benefit of the local community.  
Agreed 
To increase the precept to £10 000 for the year 2018/19. In view of the Community Council needing to fully fund the next election in 2021
Report by Amroth Parish Hall Committee

The Hall is quiet as clubs are breaking for Christmas. Regrettably The Bowling Club has left following a rent rise of £3.
 Report by Llanteg Village Hall Committee
· In 2018 Llanteg Village Hall will be celebrating its 70th year.  A celebration will be held in the hall on 14th January 2018 at 7pm to include a ‘bring and share’ buffet.
· The seat by the Bus shelter is in dire need of replacement. 
Agreed 
Replace bench as it is well used.

· Cllr. John James attended the monthly Community Police meeting in Saundersfoot Regency Hall on Monday 11th. The meeting highlighted that;-
1. A number of watches have been stolen in Tenby.

2. A number of Car number plates have been stolen in Pembroke Dock

3. The Police will be active on an anti-drink, drugs and drive campaign over the Festive period
4. Next meeting is on Monday 8th January 2018 in The Regency Hall, Saundersfoot
Matters to be added to agenda for next meeting

1. Discuss a contribution to the Urdd National Eisteddfod
2. Update on the David Rees Charity and the number of Children who qualify to receive a Thesaurus on leaving year six in July 2018
Any other or Urgent Business

1. It was reported that an excellent job is being done on carving the tree in Pleasant Valley
2. A Scam operating in the local area was highlighted. Residents are receiving telephone calls pertaining to be from BT regarding computer faults. The calls are part of a scam. To block nuisance calls press 1572. Unfortunately the number will not work on calls from abroad
3. Amroth’s New Year’s Day Swim will take place at 12.30pm from the main slip way. This year’s theme is Harry Potter. The chosen charity is Amelie’s Rainbow, a local children’s Cancer Charity.
Date of next meeting   Thursday 18th January 2018 at Llanteg Village Hall.
The meeting closed at 20.30pm
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